



## Matthew Rodriguez Acting Secretary for Environmental Protection

## Department of Toxic Substances Control



Barbara A. Lee, Director 9211 Oakdale Avenue Chatsworth, California 91311

April 18, 2017

Mr. Mike Lee, P.E. (Via Email)
Consulting Project Manager
For Pacific Gas and Electric Company
WAU & Company
235 Montgomery Street, Suite 1003
San Francisco, CA 94104

APPROVAL OF FINAL SUPPLEMENTAL SITE CHARACTERIZATION REPORT-NAPA 1 FORMER MGP SITE, 201-267 RIVERSIDE DRIVE, NAPA, CALIFORNIA

Dear Mr. Lee:

The Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) has reviewed the Final Supplemental Site Characterization Report (Report), dated October 21, 2016, for the former Napa Manufactured Gas Plant (Site). The Report documents supplemental site characterization activities to complete a human and screening level ecological risk assessment, evaluate potential remedial measures in a Feasibility Study (FS); and, support remediation planning, to be documented in a Remedial Action Plan (RAP).

DTSC approves the Report as the responses to comments satisfactorily address comments on the previous version. If you have any questions please contact me at (818) 212-5340 or email me at <a href="mailto:Tedd.Yargeau@dtsc.ca.gov">Tedd.Yargeau@dtsc.ca.gov</a>.

Sincerely,

Tedd Yargeau Senior Scientist

Manufactured Gas Plant Team - Chatsworth Office

cc: See next page

Mr. Mike Lee, P.E. April 18, 2014 Page 2 of 2

cc: Mr. Martin Musonge, P.G.
California Regional Water Quality Control Board
San Francisco Bay Region
1515 Clay Street, Suite 1400
Oakland, California 94612
Via email at Martin.Musonge@waterboards.ca.gov

Mr. James T. Newman, P.G., C.E.G.
Napa County Department of Environmental Management
1195 Third Street, Suite 101
Napa, California 94559
Via email at JAMES.NEWMAN@countyofnapa.org

Mr. Murray Wunderly, PG, CHG Terra Pacific Group 8880 Rio San Diego Drive 8th Floor, #803 San Diego CA 92108 Via email at mwunderly@terrapg.com